
  

 
 

 

Grade 5/6 Snow Day 
 

Last Thursday 28th August our Grade 5/6 students travelled to Mt Baw 

Baw to spend the day in the snow. What a day! Snowing on arrival (and 

consistently all day), a quick gear setup, ski lessons, early lunch, 

tobogganing and snowball fights… it was possibly the happiest snow day 

yet. The best part is, there’s no cost to families for the day - it’s entirely 

covered by the school, gear hire, lessons, bus, equipment. Days like this 

are such an important experience and should be provided for everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More photos further 

In the newsletter.  

 

 

Newsletter – 3rd September 2025 

next week: 
Monday 8th September 

Division Athletics – Howitt 
Park, selected students  

Prep, Gr1/2 Swimming 
commences 
 

Tuesday 9th April 

Prep, Gr1/2 Swimming 
 

Wednesday 10th April 

Prep, Gr1/2 Swimming 

Poetry Night 5 – 6pm  

In the 3/4 Building  
 

Thursday 11th April 

Prep, Gr1/2 Swimming 
 

Friday 12th April 

Breakfast Club 8:15 – 8:45 

Gippsland’s Biggest PJ 
Day – Gold Coin donation 

Assembly 2:45pm 

______________________ 

coming up: 
Thursday 4th September 

Father’s Day Stall  

9:15 – 10:45am 

Class walk through 

This Friday 5th September 

Father’s Day Stall 

11 – 11:30am  

Final purchases 

Last Gr3/4 Swimming – 
Survival session –  

Bring t-shirt and shorts 

______________________ 

reminders: 
Check Compass for any 
permissions to sign. 

 



 

Principal’s Report 

Writers Showcase….  
 
Each year, students from across East Gippsland submit their writing to be featured in a regional showcase. 
Next week, the showcase will open at Mechanic’s Hall in Lakes Entrance for several days. This is a fantastic 
opportunity to celebrate the creativity and talent of our young writers, selected from thousands of impressive 
submissions. 
It’s also a wonderful chance to recognise the outstanding writing skills our students continue to develop and 
display each day. 
Following the showcase, LEPS will host our annual Poetry Evening, a special event where students will share 
a variety of original poems created during this term’s poetry studies. 
These are just two of the many positive initiatives we are proud to offer in celebration of our students’ literacy 
achievements. 
 

Hats, Hats, Hats, be SunSmart….  
 
Over the next few weeks, the weather will begin to fine up and get warmer!! Term 4 all students are required to 
wear a sun smart hat. Can all parents please check the current condition of their child’s hat and please contact 
the office if you need a new hat in preparation for the warmer weather.  
Over the next few weeks, if we have particularly warm or sunny days we will be encouraging our students to 
wear hats outside at recess and lunch time.  
 
 

Prep Transition….  
 
Next term we will begin to welcome our 2025 preps as part of our comprehensive transition process. After 
consultation with staff, students and particular parents and members of our community, we will be running 
Prep transition for 8 weeks on Fridays in Term 4. These transition sessions provide our students with 
effectively 5 terms of Prep and provides a huge head start to our students learning. If you are aware of any 
parent still undecided, or yet to complete their enrolment, please encourage them to return their 
paperwork to the office as quickly as possible to ensure they are part of our transition process. 
 

Parent Opinion Survey….  

WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  

Our school is conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey offered by the Department 
of Education and is seeking your feedback. The survey is designed to assist schools in gaining an 
understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, and student engagement. The 
survey is optional, but we encourage and appreciate your participation. 
Our school will use the survey results to assist in identifying areas for improvement and professional 
development needs in the school, to target school planning and improvement strategies.  
 
All families are invited to participate in the survey.  
 



 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any 
convenient time on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones.  
 
Please speak to your child’s teacher if you would like more information. 
 

Please use the link below: 

 

https://research.orima.com/parent 

 

A personalised PIN number has been published on Compass for you to access the survey. 

 

Thank you for your support.  

 

Simon Prior 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 4 is approaching 
Don’t forget to have your hats  

ready for the start of term for 

recess and lunch play times.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Last week 
 

 Monday 25/08                      82.72%  

Tuesday 26/08                       84.29% 

Wednesday 27/08                87.43% 

Thursday 28/08                     80.10% 

Friday 29/08                           75.39% 

https://research.orima.com/parent


 

 

Pupils of the Week - Congratulations: 

Haizel Subin – For showing success this week in writing, by consistently practicing extending her 

sentences.  Keep up the great work!  

Jai Hobbs – For amazing success with his poetry writing and consistently extending himself to achieve high 

standards!  

Noah Collier – For showing success in his neat handwriting. Noah has shown great effort, patience, and 

persistence in writing beautifully shaped letters, positioned well on the line. His carefulness in colouring his 

published drawings is also making his work outstanding.  Well done, Noah! 

Hayden Subin – Hayden, you have shown amazing success in your spelling words, going up 2 levels this 

week! You have put in a fantastic effort into all areas of your learning. Well done, Hayden – we are so 

proud of you! Keep it up! 🌟 

Baylee Fredericks – You have tried so hard in our poetry unit and swimming.  Your perseverance has 

made you so successful!  

Marlow Trainer – For consistently showing success in all learning areas, particularly poetry this term.  The 

poems you have created have been fantastic to read and it’s great to see your positive attitude to learning.  

You’re a star!  

Hunter Joseph – This past week, Hunter has had great success with his personal goals of being on task 

in the classroom and in his swimming lessons.  Keep up the fantastic work!  

Tyler Caitens – This week, your effort towards staying on task has been fantastic and has pushed towards 

success in all aspects of your learning.  Keep up the good work!  

Hunter Eason – Well done for celebrating and showing success during our interschool sport training!  

Ruby Smith – Your skiing ability is amazing.  Well done on your success on the snow day!  

Drama Award – Alliana Denton – Alliana has been a real stand out performer in our ‘The Train’ play. 

She has been a leader when learning her actions and lines. Well done, Alliana!  

Phys Ed Award – Taya McConnell – Taya has had successful progress with her soccer dribble and kick. 

She listens actively to instructions and tries her best. Taya also helps others be successful by reminding 

them of what to do. Superstar! 

STEM Award – Colton Hartley – Colton shows success in the STEM room by actively participating in all 

activities!  

Visual Arts Award – Spencer Cole – Spencer had much success in our watercolour unit where he 

produced a beautiful butterfly!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Gippsland’s Biggest P.J. Day 

Friday 12th 

September – 

Gold coin 

donation  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Grade 3/4 Swimming 

Grade 3/4 swimming is in the final week.  It’s always great seeing the students learn skills to be safe around 

water.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Showjumping with Maddie 
 

Last Friday 29th August, Maddie competed at her first showjumping 

competition with her new horse, Alice. Stratford Pony Club put on 

an amazing competition for the inter-school competitors at the Sale 

Show Grounds. Maddie’s hard work has paid off with her winning 

first place for Lakes Entrance Primary School. 

Congratulations Maddie and Alice! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grades 3 – 6 Girls Basketball Clinic 
 

On Monday 1st September, all of the girls from Grades 3 to 6 took part in 

a Basketball Clinic.  It was great to see them engage and enjoy the 

session. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Grade 3/4 Art 
Grade 3/4 students have been unlocking their creativity with water colour butterflies. They are all so unique 

and beautiful! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Grade 5/6 Snow Trip 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Father’s Day Stall - this Thursday and Friday 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to bring a 

small amount of money 

this Thursday to purchase 

something for that special 

male role model in your 

life. 
 

 

$10 is more than enough 

to make your purchases.  
 

 

Please try not to send 

students with $50 notes, 

as we have limited 

change. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Prep 2026 Transition dates have been decided. 
 

If you know any children who are due to start Prep in 2026, share the dates for transitions or direct them to 

LEPS office for an enrolment pack. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

‘The Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser.  No responsibility is accepted by 
the Department of Education Employment and Training for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.’ 

 

 

 


